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To the Oregon Senate and Judiciary Committee,   

I strongly oppose Senate Bill 243. What started as a background check study has 

ballooned into a blatant attack on our Second Amendment rights. This isn’t about 

safety—it’s a power grab aimed at law-abiding Oregonians.   

The US and Oregon Constitutions guarantee our right to bear arms. SB 243 doesn’t 

stop criminals—who ignore laws anyway—but burdens hunters, homeowners, and 

parents protecting their families. If it raises fees, hikes age limits, or adds red tape, 

it’s a betrayal of the people you serve.   

There’s no proof more rules prevent violence. Yet you’d turn honest citizens into 

felons over paperwork.   

Kill SB 243 now—before it wastes our money and lands in court. Respect our rights. 

Reject this overreach.  

 

Sincerely, 

Jane Clemo 

A concerned Oregon citizen and small business owner. 


